
LA RUE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS 
April Minutes 

The La Rue Board of Public Affairs met in regular session April 17, 2023.  Present were board members 
Diane Evans, Dave Albert, and Doug Shawver.  Also present was Clerk Mary Price, and Tyler Howell.  
Visitors:  

The financial report – Dave Albert made a motion to approve the bills with a second by Doug Shawver, 
motion passed.  Diane Evans made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with a second by Doug 
Shawver, motion passed.   

Old Business – 
Rocky Lowe has completed his temporary lab certification to cover for Tyler Howell while he is out of 
town this month.   
 
Tyler Howell reported that a service line break was repaired on High Street. 
 
Pickens was able to get the valve open inside the pump station on Market Street so the pump can now 
be worked on.  Marion Sanitary Sewer has not provided any further detail on the status of the pump 
repair/replacement.   
 
The Board had a meeting with Phil @Marion County Sanitary to discuss the sewer contract and get on 
the same page with the tasks that need to be completed.   
 
The general plan that Access Engineering completed did not pass EPA requirements.  
 
New Business –  
The Board would like Tyler Howell to install the spare fire hydrant on River Street.   
 
The electric bill for the water plant was high again this month so the Board would like Tyler Howell to 
look into what could be causing the high usage.     

 
Motion to adjourn by Doug Shawver.  
 
_____________________________________                                _________________________________ 

Chairman                                                                                                 Clerk 


